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 May 12, 2021 

To: LAFCo Commissioners 

From: Martha Poyatos, Executive Officer 
 Rob Bartoli, Management Analyst  
 
Subject: Consider approval of the draft audit prepared by R. J. Ricciardi, Inc. of the San Mateo 

Local Agency Formation Commission’s Financial Statements for the Fiscal Year 
ending June 30, 2019 

Summary and Background  

As part of the contract for personnel, office space and services with the County of San Mateo, 
the Commission’s funds are held in the County treasury and included in the County’s budget 
system. For the Fiscal Year beginning July 1, 2018, the Commission’s budget was moved out of 
the General Fund to a separate trust fund, shown in the County’s budget document as 
information only, consistent with its status as an independent Commission. When the 
Commission’s budget was part of the General Fund, the County’s annual audit included the 
LAFCo budget. Moving the Commission’s budget from the General Fund to a Trust Fund 
required that the Commission engage independent auditors to prepare an audit of Commission 
finances. 
 
R. J. Ricciardi, Inc. has completed the first outside audit for San Mateo LAFCo covering the 2018-
19 fiscal year. R. J. Ricciardi, Inc. has not identified any deficiencies in internal controls nor any 
instances of non-compliance. While the audit did not find any problems with the LAFCo 
financial statements, there is one issue to highlight.  
 
In FY 2018-19, LAFCo funds were transferred from account 35700 (part of the County General 
Fund) to 35710 (a County managed trust fund outside of the General Fund). In the course of 
transferring LAFCo between these accounts, $120,109 for LAFCo funds were inadvertently left 
in account 35700. This was addressed after the close of the fiscal year. The audit recommended 
that all trail balances be reviewed on monthly basis and that cash accounts be reconciled each 
month. LAFCo staff continues to review monthly reports for the LAFCo accounts and works with 



May 12, 2021 
FY 19 Audit 

Page 2 
 

County staff to reconcile accounts. In addition, as part of the FY 21-22 workplan, LAFCo staff 
will provide quarterly financial updates to the Commission which will allow for opportunities to 
review how LAFCo performed financially in the previous quarter as compared to the adopted 
budget and to discuss any issues as appropriate.  

Recommended Commission Action by Resolution 

By resolution, approve the draft audit prepared by R. J. Ricciardi, Inc. of the San Mateo Local 
Agency Formation Commission’s Financial Statements for the Fiscal Year ending June 30, 2019 
 
Attachments  

A.  Commissioners and Management Report for FY19 Audit   
B.  Basic Financial Statements for FY19 Audit    
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